
NEVADA GAMING CONTROL BOARD 

1919 College Parkway, P.O. Box 8003, Carson City, Nevada 89702 

555 E. Washington Avenue, Suite 2600, Las Vegas, Nevada 89101 

3650 S. Pointe Circle, Suite 203, P.O. Box 31109, Laughlin, Nevada 89028 

557 W. Silver Street, Suite 207, Elko, Nevada 89801 

9790 Gateway Drive, Suite 100, Reno, Nevada 89521 

750 Pilot Road, Suite I, Las Vegas, Nevada 89119 

SANDRA D. MORGAN, Chairwoman 

TERRY JOHNSON, Member 
PHIL KATSAROS, Member 

 
STEVE SISOLAK 

Governor 

 

 

NOTICE TO LICENSEES 

 

Notice # 2020-84                                                                                    Issuing Division: Administration 

DATE:  September 17, 2020 

TO:  All Gaming Licensees and Other Interested Persons 

FROM:  Sandra Douglass Morgan, Chairwoman 

SUBJECT:    BAR REOPENING IN CLARK, ELKO, WASHOE, and NYE COUNTIES

 

The COVID-19 Mitigation and Management Task Force voted to allow bars, taverns, breweries, and 

distilleries to reopen in Clark County and Elko County no sooner than 11:59pm on Sunday, September 

20, 2020, in Washoe County no sooner than 11:59pm on Wednesday, September 16, 2020, and in Nye 

County no sooner than 11:59pm on Thursday, September 10, 2020, under the provisions of sections 25 

and 26 of Emergency Directive 021. This includes the allowance of bartop gaming machines.   

 

Upon reopening, all restricted licensees must continue to comply with all of the provisions of the 

Board’s Health and Safety Policies for Restricted Licensees. Bars within nonrestricted locations are 

able to reopen and expected to comply with the plans that each licensee submitted to the Board 

pursuant to the Board’s Health and Safety Policies for Nonrestricted Licensees. Nonrestricted locations 

are not required to resubmit a plan if there are no changes to the plan currently on file with the Board. 

 

All gaming establishments must continue to: 

 Ensure proper social distancing between gaming machines at least 6 feet apart or complying 

with an alternate plan approved by the Board;  

 Ensure that all employees, patrons, and guests properly utilize face coverings; and  

 Comply with social distancing guidelines and not allow patrons to congregate. 

 

Licensees are encouraged to review the Governor’s Bar Guidance (revised September 17, 2020) and 

the Nevada Health Response website for all Statewide Standards and Operating Rules. 

https://nvhealthresponse.nv.gov/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/Directive-021-Phase-Two-Reopening-Plan.pdf
https://nvhealthresponse.nv.gov/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/Directive-021-Phase-Two-Reopening-Plan.pdf
https://gaming.nv.gov/modules/showdocument.aspx?documentid=16730
https://gaming.nv.gov/modules/showdocument.aspx?documentid=16731
https://nvhealthresponse.nv.gov/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/Bar-Guidance-Revised-9-17-20.pdf
https://nvhealthresponse.nv.gov/news-resources/governor-directives-and-declarations/

